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MEETING DATE: November 9, 2021 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Julie Patterson Hunter 
 
SUBJECT: Resignation of Donna Tully from the Nevada County Mental Health 

and Substance Use Advisory Board, and reclassification of Bethany 
Wilkins and Sam Echeverria from Members to Consumer Members 
on the Nevada County Mental Health and Substance Use Advisory 
Board 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Accept the resignation of Donna Tully from her position on the Mental 
Health and Substance Use Advisory Board and redesignate Bethany Wilkins and Sam Echeverria 
as Consumer Members on the same Board. 
 
FUNDING: N/A 
 
BACKGROUND: Donna Tully applied for a position on the Mental Health and Substance Use 
Advisory Board on November 16, 2020. She was appointed by the Board of Supervisors and has 
served as a Family Member since December 15, 2020. She submitted her resignation due to 
relocation effective September 30, 2021.  
 
Bethany Wilkins submitted an application to serve on the Mental Health and Substance Use 
Advisory Board on December 11, 2020, and was appointed by the Board of Supervisors on 
January 12, 2021, as a Member to fill an unexpired 3-year term ending June 30, 2023.  
 
On December 14, 2020, Sam Echeverria also submitted an application to serve on the Mental 
Health and Substance Use Advisory Board and on February 9, 2021, he was appointed as a 
Member to fill an unexpired 3-year term ending June 30, 2022.  
 
It has since been determined by Director of Behavioral Health Phebe Bell, in concurrence with 
Health and Human Services staff and Clerk of the Board staff, that both Bethany Wilkins and Sam 
Echeverria best serve the Board in the roles of Consumer Members and, therefore, should be 
reclassified as such. This will also allow the Board to satisfy the membership ratios required per 
California Welfare and Institutions Code 5604 and supported by Resolution 18-565. 
 
Please accept Donna’s resignation from the Nevada County Mental Health and Substance Use 
Advisory Board, effective September 30, 2021, and redesignate Bethany Wilkins and Sam 
Echeverria from Members to Consumer Members for their current terms on the Mental Health and 
Substance Use Advisory Board. 
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Item Initiated by: Tine Mathiasen 
Approved by: Julie Patterson Hunter  
Submittal Date: October 5, 2021  


